



Wigginton and Hopwas Parish Council	


	ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2016
	
	Minutes	
	
The Annual Parish Meeting was held at St Leonard’s Church Hall, Wigginton, on Thursday 12th May 2016 at 19.15.  

Present: Chair Councillor Stevens, Councillors Moore, Maines-Blatherwick and Shirtliff, Clerk Mrs M. Jones, 4 members of the public.

1. To receive Apologies. 
Councillor Croft and District Councillor David Leytham had apologised.

2. To approve the Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of May 14th 2015. 
The Minutes were approved.

3. To receive the Chairman’s Annual Report of Wigginton and Hopwas Parish Council for the year 2015-16. 
The Chairman read his Annual Report; please see the attached report.

4. To discuss traffic issues in Wigginton with residents.
Cllr Stevens said that since the issue was previously raised by residents, advice had been taken from Highways on possible options for dealing with speeding traffic along Main Road. Some of these were not appropriate as the figures from the Speed Indicator Devices used had not shown that the problem was severe enough, and as no casualties had been reported they could not spend resources on this site. It was agreed that no-one wished to train to use a speed gun.
Cllr Stevens asked the residents present what they would like to be done. After considerable discussion it was agreed that the installation of chicanes along the hill towards Tamworth could be the best solution. It was agreed to set up a meeting with a representative of Staffordshire Highways to discuss where chicanes could be sited and to obtain their advice on the concerns of Wigginton residents about the traffic.

5. To receive comments on other matters of local concern from residents.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Parking at school drop off and pick up times caused problems for residents, as Syerscote Lane became impassable. The School would be contacted to encourage parents to park at The Old Crown, and the PCSO would be asked to monitor the situation.




